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Dear Nobles, Ladies, Families, and Friends of 
Abdallah Shriners, 
As the holiday season envelops us in its warmth and 
joy, I take this opportunity to extend my heartfelt 
wishes for a Merry Christmas to each and every one of 
you. This time of year encourages us to reflect on the 
past, celebrate the present, and look forward to the 
future. 
I am deeply grateful for the remarkable fraternity that 
we have built together, and I want to take a moment to 
express my sincere appreciation for your continued 
support and dedication to Abdallah Shriners.
Your involvement has not only enriched the lives of 
those we serve but has also strengthened the bonds 
and friendships between us as Shriners.

Potentate, Abdallah Shriners
CSSA 6TH Vice President

Abdallah Shriners
 

Elected Divan 
Potentate        Ronnie White 
Chief Rabban                               Mike Guilinger
Assistant Rabban                         Tony Pagel 
High Priest & Prophet                Allen Baiamonte
Oriental Guide                                Rob Swecker
Treasurer                                      Chris Muro, PP
Recorder                                   Herb Merrick, PP 

Appointed Divan 
1st Ceremonial                                   Frank Shell
2nd Ceremonial                                  Tim Preece 
Marshall                                             Matt Carter
Captain of the Guard                     Chris Harrison
Outer Guard                                      Mike Saylor
Chaplin                       Jerry Ogden  

Membership Committee
Membership Chairman                Jacob Davisson
Recruitment                               Kurt Osmundson
Restoration                                Tim Williams, PP
Retention                                  Bennie Smith, PP
Relationships                               Jacob Davisson

Bingo Committee
Chairman                                            Chris Snell

Building Association Trustees
Term 2020 - 2024           Jeff Johnson
Term 2021 - 2025                        Ralph Anderton
Term 2022 - 2026                               Lynn Baker
Term 2023 - 2027                            Kevin Larson
Term 2024 - 2028                         Dennis Hubler

2024 Potentate Aides
Co-Chief Aides              Eric & Barb Foster
Co-Chief Aides          Ill.Jeff & Gloria Johnson, PP
 

2024 Personal Aid
Blaine Miller              

 
TEMPLE OFFICE HOURS 

MONDAY-THURSDAY 10:00 am – 4:00 pm 
TELL: 913-362-5300

EMAIL: office@abdallahshrine.org
 5300 Metcalf Avenue, Overland Park, KS 

66202

Ronnie White
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Around The Temple…

A minimum of six (6) Nobles and/or Ladies are 
needed for Bingo Nights by 5:45 pm. If for any 
reason you cannot work your scheduled time, please 
try to change with another Unit or Club and then 
notify the Shrine Office at least one week in advance 
of the scheduled day.

For Units that have enough members to support 
Bingo and sell 50/50 tickets, any proceeds from the 
raffle will go to them.

Thank you in advance for helping with Bingo. This is 
one of our biggest fund raisers! 

December Schedule
Dec. 2                                      Escorts
Dec. 9                            Oriental Band
Dec. 16                           Antique Cars
Dec. 23                          Provost / LoH
Dec. 30                            Blue Racers

January Schedule
Jan. 6            Tin Lizzies
Jan. 13            Weekenders 
Jan. 20                                     Misfits
Jan. 27         Clowns/Jokers

ABDALLAH SHRINERS
STATED MEETING

ABDALLAH AUDITORIUM
5300 Metcalf AVE, Overland Park, KS 66202

Tuesday, December 10, 2024
7:30 PM

     Ronnie White            Ill. Herb Merrick,PP
Illustrious Potentate                     Recorder

Meeting Dinner
6:00 PM to 7:00 PM

Chicken Alfredo, Steamed 
Vegetables, Salad, Garlic Toast, 

Dessert, Coffee or Tea
$12

Ladies are welcome and encouraged to join 
us for dinner. Please come and support 

Abdallah Chefs!

In Memory:
Wesley L. Frentrop
John "Stuart" Packham
Frank J. Patton, Jr.
Wesley H. Williams
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Official Notice…
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December Birthdays…

Harold A Kling 12/1
Bobby L Ramshaw 12/1
Jim Willard 12/1
Robert F Brown Jr. 12/1
Jacque D Mote 12/3
Robert D Rowland 12/4
Robert W Euler 12/4
Frank R Stonner III 12/4
Edwin A Alft 12/4
Jamie T Thornton 12/4
Robert C LaPreze 12/6
Dennis J Hubler 12/8
Hernando Rodriguez Jr. 12/8
Herman J Kanter 12/8
Jerry L Nibarger 12/9
Larry G Todd 12/10
Anthony Pagel 12/10
Russell L Reese 12/11
Carl J Linck 12/12
Kenneth H Holliday 12/12
Danny M Lane 12/12
Ernest H Neighbor 12/13
Thomas E Eads 12/13
Roland L Unruh 12/15
Donald H Zehnder 12/16
Gary F Folk 12/16
Andrew N Masters 12/16
Loren W Jacoby 12/17
Ralph J Hinkle 12/18
Richard L Daniel 12/18
Willard B Snyder 12/18
Quentin A Hurst 12/18
Roy D Cooper Jr 12/19
Frederick W Reichert Jr 12/19
Lee A Hermreck 12/19
Darrin W Freeman 12/19
Edward L Betz 12/20
Paul S Lamons 12/20
Lowell S Hardesty Jr. 12/21

Robert W Veach 12/22
Richard C Davis 12/23
Lyn E Beyer 12/24
Christopher S Holland 12/25
Charles D Lang 12/26
Regis C Robertson 12/26
Thomas A Dials 12/28
Scott D Mackey 12/28
James M Guilinger 12/30
Patrick W Emmett 12/31
Terry N Masters 12/31

Birthday Friday - December 6th! 
Come on down to the Abdallah Oasis to celebrate 
this month’s Birthdays along with your fellow 
Nobles.
Birthday Fridays are the first Friday of the month 
and start at 7:00 pm (for open bar). Feel free to 
bring a snack to share.
See you there!
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Around The Temple…

Abdallah Helps a Sister Temple 
Last month, the Abdallah Divan made a visit to one 
of our other Temples, Arab Shriners, to present a 
$5,000 check for their Hospital Transportation Fund.
Earlier this year, the Kansas Shrine Bowl Board of 
Directors announced a $150,000 contribution to our 
Hospital Program from this year’s game in Emporia, 
KS. As part of that contribution, $125,000 was 
earmarked for the St. Louis Hospital and $5,000 to 
each of the five Kansas Shrine Temple’s 
transportation funds.
This year, Arab’s transportation fund has been nearly depleted due to numerous and costly patient 
transfers. Fortunately, Abdallah’s is in much better shape, so it was decided that this year’s $5,000 
donation be diverted to Arab to ensure they continue to provide transportation services for their area 
patients.

The check was presented at Arab’s Nov. 11th Stated Meeting.
Brotherhood (And Love) to the Rescue!

Arab’s Ill. David Johnson receiving a $5,000 check from Abdallah’s 
Ill. Ronnie White

St. Louis Hospital Check Presentation
Representatives from several Kansas Temples (including Abdallah) traveled to St. Louis on Nov. 20th for 
a Board of Governor’s meeting to present a check for $150,000 from the 2024 Kansas Shrine Bowl. This 
year’s donation was the second largest in the history of the Kansas Shrine Bowl. As stated above, most 
of this year’s proceeds will go directly to the St. Louis hospital, which is $125,000. The other $25,000 
was split five-ways and sent to each Temple for their transportation funds.
After the check presentation, attendees were afforded the opportunity to tour the hospital and meet the 
many patients we serve.
The next day, the Hospital hosted a Screening Clinic seminar for Shriners to learn how to set up and 
execute clinics in their communities. We are proud of our philanthropy!



Abdallah Playground                                                                                                December 2024

Around The Temple…
Happy Birthday to the following members for their 
December Birthdays:

Dennis Hubler 12-8
Andy Kling 12-1
Russell Reese 12-11
Mike Thomas 12-18

We have no December Anniversaries to report.
May you have the best of Christmases!
Tin Lizzie
Mystery Writer
Dec. 2024

Birthday Friday was a 
great success 
again. We miss the 
ones that couldn’t 
make it. Hope to see 
you Dec. 6th bring a 
dish of food and join us 

for a fun evening.
Lots of events this fall. Trunk or Treat was 
attended by many and the kids looked so 
cute. The Halloween party afterwards was also a 
fun time. Costumes were great; thanks to all that 
attended! 
The Poet’s Roast and Steak Dinner was a fun 
affair and attended by many Tin Lizzies. The steak 
dinner was very good. Thanks to our great cooks. 

We also enjoyed the Chili Cook off Nov. 23rd. 
Congratulations to this year’s winners!

The Tin Lizzies Christmas party will be Dec. 7th at 
the Shrine.The ladies are having a gift exchange 
for no more than $25.00. This isn’t mandatory but 
it is a fun time and you never know what you will 
end up with! Everything is furnished by the Tin 
Lizzies, so come and enjoy, Gang! Hope to see 
you all there.

Members come to our meeting the 3rd Wednesday 
of each month to keep up with what is going on 
with the Tin Lizzies, if you don’t want to miss out 
on the fun.
Just a remainder both the Tin Lizzies and 
Lizziettes Dues are due for the year 2025. 
Don’t forget to get your reservations into the 
Office for our First Lady’s Appreciation Dinner on 
Dec. 10th. This will be a great evening to show our 
appreciation to her.

Cajun Party Sponsors

I would like to thank all the sponsors for supporting 
this year’s 2024 Abdallah Shrine Cajun Party. If not 
for you and your hard work, this year’s Cajun Party 
would not have been possible or a big success. Also, 
thanks to all who attended and hope to see you all 
again next year.

Dennis Hubler
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Around The Temple…

I am proud of our automobile Unit. In the past year 
we have attracted so many new automobile 
enthusiasts that have wonderful and interesting 
vehicles. 
We have T-Birds, Corvettes, Mustangs, a 49 
Cadillac, a beautiful green Oldsmobile convertible, 
a VW convertible, Pontiac Solstice’s, a Nash 
Metropolitan, even a DeLorean and a Jaguar. One 
member parades with his Zombie car and his 
Ghost Buster’s cars. Our mission as a unit is to 
provide transportation for the Illustrious Potentate, 
Abdallah Shrine Divan, and special dignitaries as 
determined by our Potentate.
The Antique and Classic Cars unit frequently visit 
automobile museums, we enter our cars in 
cruises, and car shows. As a group, we often dine 
out at restaurants together with our Ladies. Our 
monthly meetings are lively and informative. The 
common thread binding us together is our interest 
in anything that is automotive.
This year we are especially sad to have lost Garry 
Dial to the black camel. He was well loved and is 
sorely missed. Lady Marta is invited to be a 
welcome guest at any of our meetings, dinners or 
functions. We lost Unit member Larry Tatum who 
owns a 60’s vintage Corvette. He’s on sabbatical 
from the Shrine and the Unit. He will be welcomed 
back whenever he chooses. Finally, we are sorry 
to see one of our shining stars, Jacob Davisson, 
moving on to Huntsville, AL for a new job. He is a 
past master of Overland Park Lodge 436, and the 
Membership Committee Chairman for Abdallah 
Shrine. We wish you well in your new position 
Jacob. Don’t forget us.

Our Unit year was busy with parades around the 
area and at the East West Kansas Shrine Bowl. 
We held a meeting at the Kansas City Car 
Museum in Olathe and attended non-shrine car 
shows and cruises. We planned to enter the World 
of Wheels but they changed the date and we had 
a calendar conflict. We’re hoping to try again in 
2025. Of course we sold sweet Vidalia Onions. 
Several members have regular customers that 
look forward to the onions every year. We also are 
able to sell at both Olathe Farmer’s Markets. The 
organizer has a family member who is a Shrine 
Hospital Child and he enthusiastically welcomes 
us back every year.
By the time you read this, The Antique and Classic 
Cars will have held their annual Holiday Party the 
first week of December in Spring Hill at Lynn 
Baker’s Party Barn. Thanks again Lynn, we had a 
great time and good food catered from a local 
restaurant.
If you are seeking comradeship and friends, you 
might consider the Antique and Classic Cars Unit. 
You don’t really need a parade car to belong. We 
are an inclusive Unit that welcomes anyone who 
wants to hang out with us. Thanks to our 
Potentate, you are welcome to belong to more 
than one Unit. If you have that special car in your 
garage come and share it with us. Please feel free 
to contact President, Patrick Emmett at 
913-744-6347 and let him know you’re interested.
Last, from all of us, in the Antique and Classic 
Cars Unit to everyone reading this Playground, we 
wish you a fun, joyful Christmas and Holiday 
season. From our Unit family to yours, Merry 
Christmas, Happy Hanukkah and a Happy New 
Year!
Respectfully Submitted,
Patrick W. Emmett, President
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Temple Events…
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Birthday Friday Celebrates 
20 Years!
Last month, our November Birthday Friday was a 
special one; we celebrated 20 years of this 
monthly get together of fun and fellowship, as well 
as the birthday of the man who started it all, our 
Ill. Gerald Jeffries, PP.
Thanks to our Illustrious and his lady, Rose, for 
starting such a celebrated and cherished tradition 
at Abdallah Shriners!

Temple Events…
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Who Dun It?
Abdallah’s Blue Racers held a Murder 
Mystery Dinner on Sat., Nov. 9th in the Main 
Hall. Suspects and sleuths alike were treated 
to an elegant dinner and entertainment while 
trying to solve a murder mystery, in style!
Everyone enjoyed the event - thank you Blue 
Racers for a fun-filled night of intrigue and 
mystery!

Temple Events…
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And the Winners Are…
Abdallah Shriners held its 4th Annual Chili Cook-
Off on Nov. 23rd at the Temple. There was plenty 
of fun, fellowship, and of course, great chili for all!
After enjoying the chance to taste all of our 
contestant’s entries, the crowd had the 
opportunity to have the voices heard and vote for 
their favorite chili. This year’s winners are:

1st Place - Dennis Cranor

2nd Place - Chris Harrison

3rd Place - Sabra Preece
In addition to cash prizes and trophies for the top 
three chefs, a new, soon to be coveted, trophy 
was awarded to first place - the Traveling Chili 
Trophy. This year’s top dog will have the honor to 
proudly display it for a whole year and will pass it 
on to next year’s top, extraordinaire chili chef.
Thanks to everyone who came out, chefs and all!

Temple Events…
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Our Philanthropy by the Numbers…
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Around the Realm…

Kansas Shrine Bowl - Temple Player Areas
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Around the Realm…

Nile Notice
El Ma’at Temple No. 120, Daughters of the Nile welcomed new members 
Amanda McIntyre and Bonita Ford in October as we honored Founder’s 
Day.  Established in 1913, Daughters of the Nile is a fraternal organization of 
women committed to fostering social and intellectual enrichment.  For 100 
years we have supported 
Shriners Children’s as our 
sole philanthropic 
endeavor.
In honor of the holidays, 
we will not be holding our 
regular Session in 
November or December, 

but will meet in January (when we usually go dark).  
We, also, plan to celebrate the Lunar New Year at 
the Nelson Atkins Museum of Art on Sunday, 
January 26 and visit the Egyptian display.  Events of 
the day are FREE though advance reservations are 
required.  If anyone would like to join us on this field 
trip, please let us know.  We would love to share the 
day with you.
Membership is comprised of women of good character eighteen years of age or older and related by 
birth or marriage to a Shriner, Master Mason, or Daughter of the Nile, or is a Majority Member in Good 
Standing of a Masonic-related organization for girls; or who was a patient, with or without Shrine or 
Masonic relationship, at a Shriners Hospital for Children®. For more information, contact a member of 
the Temple.

Chevaliers Observe Frank S. Land Day 
“Holding Communion with a fellow Chevalier or Court of Chevaliers wherever I may be” is an obliga-
tion of a Chevalier in the Order of 
DeMolay. Every year, Chevaliers 
gather, on or around Nov. 8, to 
observe Frank S. Land Day.
The Chevalier Degree is an honor 
bestowed on DeMolays and 
Senior DeMolays for outstanding 
service to the Order.
North East Kansas Chevaliers met 
on Nov. 10th at Johnny 
Cascone’s in Overland Park, KS.



Abdallah Playground                                                                                                December 2024



Abdallah Playground                                                                                                December 2024


